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Heathfielde Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting No. 8  held at Heathfielde on Monday 20 May  2013
Present:   

                Dr Patrick McDaid – Heathfielde
                Rajesh Singh (Raj) – Heathfielde
                Allan Blacher - PPG
                Gillian Jordan - PPG
                Stewart Block – PPG 
                Sheila Clore – PPG
                Keren Lewin – PPG

                Lawrence Gould-Hacker – PPG

                Michael Fishman - PPG

Apologies:  Dr. L. Anderson – Heathfielde 
                  Alex Pinnick – PPG

                   H. K. Patel – PPG

1. Introductions

Mutual introductions were made

2.   Minutes of Last Meeting: 
Approved

3. Matters  Arising
Notice Board: Much of the clutter had been removed from the notice boards making it easier for patients to see new notices. A new rack for leaflets has also been placed on a wall. It was suggested that one of the administration staff should be responsible for the notice board; to ensure that notices are timely and in good order.
Action: Dr McDaid/Raj to consider this point.
Communication Plan: The meeting discussed various methods of communicating with patients and the need for a coherent plan. There are several communication channels with patients, screens, text, web-site, ‘phone calls, letters etc and these all need to be seen in the context of a communication strategy. Stewart Block said that the “Access to GPs” report currently being finalised identified patient communications as an important issue.
After a discussion it was decided that a sub-group of Michael Fishman, Lawrence Gould-Hacker and Stewart Block would consider a Communications Plan for Heathfielde.

Action: Michael Fishman to call an initial meeting of the sub-group.
Patient Questionaire. No progress has been made. After a discussion it was agreed that Raj would forward a draft questionnaire and methodology to the PPG members for their consideration.
Action: Raj to send survey information to Stewart Block.

Pharmacy Open Hours: Details, including out of hours service, to be put on web site.
Action:  Raj to update web site information with Pharmacy out-of-hours services.
Newsletter: Draft of first issue delayed to pressure of work. After a discussion, Gillie Jordan volunteered to a lead a sub-group to produce a newsletter. 
Action: Gillie Jordan to contact PPG members for ideas for the Newsletter
HealthInform: Dr MacDaid still to discuss with Raj about putting it on website
Action: Dr McDaid/Raj to discuss.
Surgery Pod: The principle behind the Surgery Pod is to automate the collection and recording of standard patient data ( weight, blood pressure &c) and answers to questions so that more productive use is made of consultation time with the GP. The Pod is a private area where data can be collected confidentially. The process is intuitive, staff have been trained to help patients if required. It is planned to launch the Pod on 3 June 2013. 
Action: Raj to advise how this is to be announced to patients.
4 Out-of-Hours Cover
There was a discussion about the new 111 service replacing Barndoc and the quality of service delivered and how patient issues could be collected and monitored. Dr McDaid said that he had not received any adverse comments about the 111 service. It was suggested that the newsletter could raise the issue of 111 and ask for feedback and comments.

In discussion it was suggested that Stewart Block carry out a “mystery shopping” exercise on 111.

Action: Stewart Block to phone 111 late one evening using the brief supplied.
5. Healthwatch Barnet
Stewart Block reminded the meeting that, as previously notified,  Healthwatch  Barnet was to be launched the following day. It replaces Barnet LINk and has a broader remit. Gillie Jordan, as retiring chair of Barnet LINk spoke briefly about its role and the new Healthwatch.
6. AOB
Dr Tobin: As noted on the display panel Dr Tobin is retiring. In response to a question Dr McDaid that potential partners will be interviewed. In the interim, a locum familiar to Heathfielde will be engaged.
Performance monitoring: In reply to a question Dr McDaid explained how the GPs review their practice standards through peer group review.
Heathfielde Folder: Raj showed the new information folder which is available in the surgery and on-line.

Due to lateness of the hour two AoB items were carried forward.; Complaints and Self – Help Groups.

7. Date of Next Meeting
     7 pm, at Heathfielde on Monday 29 July  2013.
